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Newsletter – May 2010
President’s Corner

I want to thank all of the residents who attended the Board meeting in April.  Although the pet issue is a very emotional one for many, participants offered thoughtful and reflective comments.

We still have a number of issues to discuss in upcoming Board meetings.  These include 1) parking in the commercial lot, 2) new panels in the elevators, 3) FIOS for the building and 4) determining a designated pet area.  Please join us for these discussions.

Now that warmer weather is with us, I am looking forward to the opening of the pool and hope to see many of you there starting on the Memorial Day weekend at the end of this month.

Board of Directors’ Notes

At the meeting on April 27, 2010, the Board decided to set aside the regular agenda to allow sufficient time for discussion of the Pet Rules, which the board had voted to accept at its March meeting. The primary change in the rules approved by the Board at that meeting was to accept the recommendation of the House Committee to limit the size of dogs in the future to 25 pounds or less. The rule grandfathered dogs over 25 pounds that are currently registered and resident in the building. This version of the rule was distributed to residents for a 30-day review and comment after the March vote. 

The meeting was well attended by both residents who own dogs and those who do not. A group of dog owners had met with respect to the changes to the pet rules and proposed that the Board approve a "Pet Committee" to deal with pet issues.  The group had drafted a charter for such a Committee.  The dog owners stated that they agree on the majority of the content of the pet rules, including the requirement that dogs must be leashed when in the common areas, and that they must be up to date with inoculations and be registered.  Further, the group agreed that an outdoor space off limits to dogs should be considered.  If formed, the Committee proposes to handle complaints related to pets and work to assure compliance as well as creating a forum to deal with pet issues.  At the end of the meeting, the Board accepted a copy of the draft charter for further consideration.

The Board primarily listened to the opinions of the residents.  In general, pet owners objected to imposition of a size limit on dogs.  It was pointed out that the grandfather clause, as written, grandfathered the current pets but not the owners.  The result of that language would mean that if an owner lost a currently registered dog of a breed that exceeds 25 pounds, he or she would be prohibited from getting another pet of the same breed.  Eventually, the Board voted in favor of the weight limit (3 in favor with 2 abstentions), with the proviso that the grandfather clause is re-written to apply to the pet owner, not the pet.

In addition to the size limitation there was discussion of making the pocket park behind the building off limits to dogs. It was pointed out that this area is essentially a roof top green space created atop the commercial garage. As such, it does not possess the same drainage characteristics of most grassy areas.  Again this year we have had to re-sod a section of the central crescent of grass.  Some of the new sod is already showing brown spots in the areas where the lawn was previously dead.  In addition, this is an area where people prepare food and where children should be free to play.  Some ideas were put forward for a designated area for dogs including the periphery of the pocket park or the area in front of the building adjacent to the ramp to the parking area. The House Committee and the Board will take up this issue.

Communications Committee
The new Sterling website, http://groups.yahoo.com/group/sterlingcondo is starting to contain information relevant to the building. We plan to continue to add more detail as time goes on.  You can obtain a password to enter the site by sending an e-mail request to Joe Canellas at sterling@comsource72.com.
Budget and Finance Committee
Net revenue for the month of March again surpassed the budget by approximately $9,000. Year-to -date, the Sterling HOA remains in positive territory.  Nonetheless, the Committee remains concerned over delinquent HOA fees.  The Committee recommended to the Board to schedule an executive session between Board members, the Finance Committee, and a representative from Pickett and Oliverio, our legal representatives in collection matters.  The Committee and the Board will continue to pursue all avenues available to recover delinquent fees.

House Committee
At its April meeting, the House Committee met with a representative from Chesapeake Elevator Interior, Inc., to discuss options for replacing the damaged panels in the elevators.  Replacing the existing wood paneling could be a challenge since we may not be able to match the wood. Cost per wood panel is in the $400 to $500 range.  Alternatively, the elevator interiors could be replaced with a new design and laminate material.  The new design would consist of large vertical panels at an estimated total cost of approximately $40,000.  The cost to replace the elevator interior with a new design and high-end material such as marble would be prohibitive.  The Committee is awaiting price quotes to repair the elevator interior, and is also evaluating an option to obtain a price quote from an interior designer to assist with making an elevator redesign so that we can maintain the overall architectural design integrity of the common areas.  

The House Committee submitted to the Board a revision to the Pet Rules which recommends a designated area for pets and prohibits pets from the courtyard/patio area.  The proposed designated pet area is in the front of the building. 
Social Committee

Thanks to everyone who took the time to complete our survey! We had a great response with over a third of the residents and unit owners weighing in. The information collected in the survey provides a good foundation for the Social Committee to begin to create the 2010 calendar. Also, look for more information to come on the Summer Barbeque! 

Management Notes
As many of you are aware, contractors have been working on the façade of the building on the upper floors.  A deficiency in construction was found by the developer while attempting to repair a water leak, making it necessary for the developer (at their cost) to make repairs on all four corners of the building.  We recognize that this undertaking will impact some residents, and apologize for any inconvenience.  We anticipate the work to continue for the next few weeks, after which the scaffolding will be removed. 
Calendar

	Date
	Event

	Wednesday, May 5, 2010, 7:30 p.m.
	Social Committee Meeting, Club Room

	Monday, May 10, 2010, 7:00 p.m.
	Communications Committee

	Monday, May 10,2010, 7:00 p.m.
	House Committee, Club Room

	Tuesday, May 18, 2010, 7:00 p.m.
	Finance Committee Meeting, Club Room

	Tuesday, May 25, 2010, 7:00 p.m.
	HOA Board Meeting, Club Room

	Saturday, May 29, 2010, 11:00 a.m.
	Pool opens

	Monday, May 31, 2010
	Memorial Day - Management Office closed


